# PA Grand Canyon Snowmobile Club

### August 2022 Newsletter

Club Officers:
Jim Baney, President
Tom Byrne, Vice President
June Baney, Secretary
Belinda Frost, Treasurer



Website Address: www.pagrandcanyonsnowmobileclub.com Email: admin@pagrandcanyonsnowmobileclub.com

> Clubhouse Address: 4814 US Route 6 Wellsboro, PA 16901 570-724-2888

**Board of Directors:** 

Walt Domarew Vic Ferree
Dave Frost Cheryl Gross
Brian Shoop Nicole Shoop
Dianne Tshudy

Notes from August 13, 2022, meeting: Club members present were Jim/June Baney, Tom Byrne, Dave/Belinda Frost, Dianne Tshudy, Walt Domarew, Cheryl Gross, Vic Ferree, and Nicole Shoop

#### **Old Business**

#### **Dry Hollow Trail:**

This trail was not worked on this spring, but we've been promised by DCNR that it will be in decent shape before the snow flies.

#### **South Rail Bed Trail Closure:**

As reported previously, the South Rail Bed <u>east of the clubhouse</u> is permanently closed.

#### **New Business**

#### **North Meadow Trail:**

The new route is the North Meadow Trail, and it will be improved by the club on September 24<sup>th</sup>. This route to/from our clubhouse runs to the north across Route 6, then east toward The Burnin' Barrel. It's 1.9 miles from the red barn across from The Burnin' Barrel to the clubhouse. Just follow the signs on the trail and be safe crossing Route 6 at the clubhouse and at the Burnin' Barrel. The South Rail Bed west of the clubhouse will remain open.



#### Porch Decking Repairs and New Rear Porch Steps:

Repairs are being made on the clubhouse side porch and a new set of stairs have been installed to the back yard from the deck towards the gas tank. Finally, we have an easy way to get from the gas tank to the clubhouse instead of having to go around the clubhouse! Great work by our club board members and officers — we really appreciate your hard work, guys!

#### New Business (Cont'd)

#### 2022/2023 Memberships:

## ALL forms can now be downloaded from the club's website.

Membership forms will be emailed and/or mailed to our members before or on September 24<sup>th</sup>. Memberships run from October 1, 2022, to September 30, 2023. Prices this year are \$15 for singles and \$20 for families (including kids 17 and under).

You can get in on our raffle for one \$200 gift certificate to one of our participating Business Members just for sending in your application by December 10, 2022. All applications received by that date will be eligible. The drawing will be held at our regular business meeting December 10, 2022.

Business member prices are \$25. Business member forms have been sent out already, along with the form for any businesses wanting to participate in the Discount Program for our club members. We hope to have a few already signed up by the beginning of October!

All business members will be listed on our website. All participants in the Discount Program will also be listed on our website, so be sure to check that page for updates.

Business members should email us either their logo or a photo of their premises to be included on our website. Business members should also send us their desired website message (max. 25 words), either on their returned form or via email.

#### **Notes to Members**

## Volunteers Needed on September 24<sup>th</sup> – Annual Trail Clearing Day:

Club members are more than welcome to join us for a day of fun and food (and some hard work)! Please bring your tools for the trail clearing. Breakfast will be on us, and it will be provided at Baxter's Bakery. Everyone, meet at the clubhouse at 7:00AM that day and we'll leave from there to Baxter's, which is located 2.3 miles west of the clubhouse on Route 6, on the left. We'll also be barbequing burgers and hot dogs for lunch, so come spend the day with us!